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March 28, 2014 

(1:00 P.M.)
Meeting Minutes Council President Bill Gulliford and Council Members Warren Jones, Lori Boyer, John Crescimbeni, and Denise Lee of March 24, 2014 
Topic:  2013-820, ORD-MC Amend Sec 799.101 (Tax Imposed; Limitation), Chapter 799
 (Local Option Gas Tax), Ordinance Code, to Reissue the Local Option Gas Tax for 20
 Year Period of 9/1/16 - 8/31/2036.
Location:  Conference Room A, 117 West Duval Street, City Hall, Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council President Bill Gulliford, Council Members Warren Jones, Lori Boyer, Don Redman, Jim Love, Peggy Sidman (OGC), Paige Johnston (OGC), Janice Billy (CAO), Margo Klosterman (Mayor’s Office), John Pappas (Public Works), Lin White, Kevin Kuzel, Belinda Peeples, Dan McDonald, Leeann Krieg, Allison Adams, Donna Barrows, and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting convened: 1:30 p.m.
Council President Gulliford opened the meeting and expressed the importance of having representatives from Public Works attending the meeting. He briefly discussed the urgency to put projects on the street and the jobs component that the projects will produce. 
-
Brad Thoburn provided an updated projects list noting the City’s and JTA’s Better Jacksonville Plan (BJP) projects, a list of current BJP projects, a map of the projects, a prioritized list of City projects, and briefly explained each item. 
-
John Pappas provided a list of original City of Jacksonville (COJ) BJP projects, a list of significant modifications to the projects, a summary of those modifications and the remaining BJP projects. 
-
Council Member Boyer requested additional information on Main Street, Pecan Park to New Berlin, and Roosevelt Expressway, Post and College. She asked if all of the projects, except those that have been significantly modified or removed, still viable projects that are valid infrastructure improvements, or have they been replaced by new construction projects. John Pappas responded that the projects would need to be further evaluated to determine the current validity of the projects.
-
Council Member Jones voiced concern about the lack of coordination with JEA on projects in the past. He asked that the projects be completed in coordination with JEA’s construction schedule to ensure that each project is done in a cost effective manner. He expressed his frustration with the process and length of time it takes to complete projects.  Council President Gulliford stated that the list of priorities should include shovel ready projects.
-
Council Member Boyer discussed the construction priority of tier 1 and tier 2 bicycle projects. Chris Burn stated that the bicycle master plan needed to be updated and that updated plan would be the confirmer of a project’s priority.  She discussed mass transit and requested Janice Billy to confirm what percentage of the gas tax goes toward mass transit and what was the annual budgeted amount necessary to fund it. She stated local road improvement dollars are needed and an additional half percent may be required. 
-
The group discussed when the funding from the gas tax will be available for use and how the one cent, that will be used for local road construction, local road maintenance and bike/pedestrian projects, be documented to ensure that the funds are set aside and used for that purpose.
Council President Gulliford scheduled the next meeting for 1:30 pm, Thursday, April 3, 2014, and adjourned the meeting. 

Meeting adjourned: 3:08 p.m.

Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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